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 During my travels across the state over the past seven 
years, I’ve heard a consistent message from our brethren: “We 
need more Masonic education to grow and retain members.” It’s 
a noble sentiment, and one I wholeheartedly agree with. But it 
raises a critical question—what exactly is Masonic education, 
and more importantly, what is its goal? 

Ask ten Masons and you might get ten different answers, but 
most fall under the same umbrella: Masonic education is the 
study of symbolism, ritual, the ancient mysteries, esoteric 
teachings like Kabbalah, or the art of ritual mastery. All of which 
are enriching and profound. But I believe this definition is too 
narrow—and may actually be limiting our true purpose. 

When we ask, “What is the goal of Masonic education?” the 
answer is almost always the same: to make good men better. 
That’s our mission, our calling, our obligation. But here’s the real 
challenge—how exactly does the study of symbolism or alchemy 
help us be better fathers? Better husbands? Better leaders in our 
careers or communities? 

This is where I believe the conversation must shift—especially if 
we hope to engage the next generation of men, particularly Generation Z. This rising generation is 
not content with surface-level traditions or vague philosophical musings. They are yearning for 
deeper connection, for meaning, and for practical tools they can use in the real world. And they’re 
not getting it in the profane world—not from school, not from TikTok, not from their jobs, and 
often, not even from their families. But we, as Masons, can give them exactly what they’re seeking. 

Let me offer two key observations for consideration: 

First, the phrase “Masonic education” may unintentionally box us in. How many presentations can 
we give on the working tools and their allegorical meanings? How many times can we hear about 
the Seven Liberal Arts and Sciences before we begin to tune out? These are foundational, yes, but 

RWB Jerry Underwood; 

Senior Grand Warden 
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Beyond symbols…(cont.) 

they’re not enough on their own to sustain long-term engagement. Instead of limiting ourselves 
to what we consider "Masonic," perhaps we should broaden the scope and commit to simply 
offering education—practical, enriching, and purpose-driven education—as Masons. 

Second, we must ask whether the education we’re offering is truly purpose-driven. I’ll be the 
first to admit that I enjoy a deep dive into the mysteries of the Kabbalah or a fascinating 
discourse on ancient esoteric traditions. But as enlightening as those presentations are, they 
don’t always give me tools to improve my marriage, raise my kids, or lead my team at work. 

One of the best presentations I ever attended came from a brother in his 70s during the “good 
of the order.” The topic? Communication in marriage. He shared insights from five decades of 
experience, explaining how men and women often communicate differently. His message was 
simple: women don’t always want us to fix the problem—they want to be heard. That 
presentation didn’t just make me think—it made me a better husband. That is the kind of 
practical education that makes good men better. 

Think about it—how many men in our Lodges have been married for 25 to 50 years? How many 
life lessons are sitting untapped in our very own temples? Whether it's wisdom about marriage, 
parenting, buying a home, navigating taxes, or basic home repair, our Lodges are filled with 
brothers who have real-world experience that the younger generation desperately needs. 

Why not bring in a local expert to lead a masterclass on leadership? Why not hear from a 
tradesman on how to maintain a home, or a financial advisor on smart investing? Then, discuss 
how those lessons apply not only to life, but to our Lodges. Imagine the richness of discussion 
that could come from brothers sharing their personal leadership challenges and successes. 
Imagine the sense of connection that could form from that kind of openness. 

And let’s be honest: if we want future leaders in our officer lines to succeed, we must offer 
quality leadership education. Otherwise, we’re setting them and our Lodges, up to fail. 

Of course, no education—no matter how practical or profound—will matter unless the student 
is open to receive it. Fortunately, most candidates for Masonry are seekers. They’ve already 
shown a willingness to question, to grow, and to become something more. As such, we owe 
them more than historical lectures or symbolic analysis. We owe them experiences that change 
perspectives and expand understanding. 

I once sat through a Lodge presentation on comparative religion, led by a Christian minister. I 
went in convinced I knew what I believed. I came out with a new appreciation for how much we 
all share—and how deeply our beliefs are shaped by our environment and upbringing. That, to 
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Beyond symbols…(cont.) 

me, is practical education. It opens the mind, fosters empathy, and ultimately makes us more 
thoughtful human beings. 

Brothers, this is the true point of Masonic education—not just to inform, but to transform. Not 
just to teach, but to connect. If we want to bring the next generation into the Light, we must 
offer them something real—something useful—something they can carry with them in daily life. 

Generation Z is knocking at the door. Let’s make sure that when we open it, we have more than 
just tradition to offer. Let’s offer them wisdom, mentorship, and the practical education they’re 
not getting anywhere else. 

Because we are the ones who can make good men better. 

 

 

R.˙.W.˙.Brother Jerry Underwood 

Senior Grand Warden 

Grand Lodge of Colorado AF&AM 
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Saturday April 5, 2025 
 Official Visit at Palisade No. 125 and Fruita No. 120. 
  Description: 8am breakfast. 10am open lodges to receive Grand Master.   
  Grand Junction Masonic Center 2400 Consistory Ct. Grand Junction, CO. 
 
Sunday April 20, 2025 
 100th Anniversary Easter Sunrise Service 
  Description: Come celebrate the oldest Easter sunrise service  performed 
  by the Knights Templar Association of the Grand Commandery of Knights  
  Templar of Colorado. Denver Consistory. 6:30am, doors open at 5:30am.  
  1370 Grant Street, Denver, Colorado. See flyer in this issue.  
 
Saturday April 26, 2025 
 Shriners’ Children’s Fundraising Gala 
  Description: Come and join the brethren for a fun night to raise funds for  
  this critical institution. Denim and Diamonds cowboy formal. DoubleTree  
  Hotel, Grand Junction, CO.  See flyer in this issue.  
 
Monday June 16, 2025 
 Lecture by Mason and author Chris Hodapp 33rd Degree 
  Description: Acclaimed masonic author Christopher Hodapp is coming to  
  the Denver Consistory to lecture and sign books. Scottish Rite Masonic  
  Center 1370 Grant Street, Denver, CO. See flyer in this issue. 
  
 
Friday July 18, 2025 
 Eastern Star Masonic Retirement Campus Golf Tournament 
  Description:  $180 per player. City Park Golf Course, 3181 E. 23rd Ave,  
  Denver Colorado. Shotgun start 8am. Lunch and awards. See flyer in this  
  issue.  
 
 
 
 

To help your lodge plan your Official Visits please note that activities 

may change due to various issues that may arise.  
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The Art of Using Art at the Lodge 

The Art of Using Art at the Lodge 

By Bro. Tom Adair; WM Douglas Lodge No. 153 

As Masons we are encouraged to study the liberal arts and 

sciences so that we may be better educated in our Craft. Be-

yond that there is a value in studying Art as an expression of 

skill, beauty, and allegory. Just as a photograph is said to be 

worth a thousand words, so too can be said of a painting or 

sculpture. Art has the power to inspire deep contemplation, 

ignite a passion, or foster ingenuity.  

In my travels to various lodges I take great joy in viewing the 

art they have displayed. I often find many of the same pieces 

such as the 1932 piece of Bro. George Washington to com-

memorate his 200th Birthday, or the paintings of “The Lodge 

Room Above Simpkin’s Store”. Depictions or photographs of 

Bro. Teddy Roosevelt, MWB Harry Truman, or the Marquis de 

Lafayette are equally common. Rarely do I see depictions of 

Bro. Benjamin Franklin, James Garfield, Sir Walter Scott, or 

Buzz Aldrin; including my own lodge!  

In my home Lodge we have leaned into the use of art for more than just adornment. Art, in all 

its forms, can be used to facilitate discussions 

with visitors and prospects. To exemplify the pos-

itive aspects of the craft and reveal “secrets” 

which may ignite the spark of curiosity or exem-

plify an aspect of symbolism. It may open a door 

to the past or provide a glimpse of the horizon. 

Additionally, displaying art may help support the 

local artisan community and economy and build 

upon a positive reputation of the fraternity with 

local business’ and government.  

Bro. Nic with piece by Czech painter 

Bro. Alphonse Mucha 

Art of various sizes in the dining hall 
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The Art of Using Art at the Lodge 

Our goal is to build a collection that can be rotated and even 

“featured” for special events or for the purposes of instruc-

tion. Freemasonry has a rich history full of impactful stories of 

courage, sacrifice, charity, and brotherly love. At the last Pres-

idential Inauguration, there was mention of Bro. William 

McKinley (more accurately the mountain named for him in 

Alaska). Wouldn’t it be interesting to have a photograph of 

Bro. McKinley in his Masonic apron to facilitate a discussion 

with a prospect? As a fraternity we do tend to highlight elect-

ed officials of the Craft while paying less attention to other 

notable Brothers known or those much less known but still 

having a fascinating story.  

One major concern for us displaying a variety of art was the 

age of our building. Our walls are over 120 years old and con-

tinually putting new holes to hang art of varied sizes would soon make Swiss cheese of them! 

So we decided to follow the best practices of any professional gallery and installed a cable 

hanging system in our dining hall. This involved the installation of a rail on the wall near the 

ceiling from which a thin cable hangs down along the wall. The cables can be adjusted horizon-

tally and are capable of holding movable hooks to support one or more pieces of art. This al-

lows for pieces of varying sizes to be displayed and moved with ease, and without adding any 

additional holes to the wall! 

During our open-house  events like our community Starlighting, car show, or Oktoberfest, we 

have invited local artists to display their art to the public. This completely changes the feel of 

the dining hall and provides a new venue for artists who struggle to find space to display their 

creativity.  

Our building provided another opportunity to engage with local artists. Many years ago, some 

of our exterior windows were covered by an interior staircase. From the outside, the white 

walls behind the windows resembled a canvas and begged to be adorned. So we engaged with 

a local artist alliance and they painted a “mural” of sorts to commemorate a major community 
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The Art of Using Art at the Lodge 

event; the Starlighting. We hope this proof of concept will lead to other depictions throughout 

the year, celebrating the wonderful things about our Castle Rock community.  

In conclusion, paintings, photographs and even sculptures can be effective tools for public en-

gagement. Like a symbol, they can convey an enormous amount of information or ignite the 

curiosity of those interested in the craft. Art offers an opportunity to celebrate the multitude of 

virtuous stories and brothers that make up our rich history. We often are presented with corre-

sponding holidays, anniversaries, or cultural events with which to connect the artistic subject 

to. Equally important is the beautification of our lodges and educational opportunities for our 

own brethren. Ultimately, recognizing art for both its subjective beauty and educational ele-

ments may yield wonderful benefits to a lodge and its community.  

 

Local Artist’s work on display 

Exterior lodge windows painted by local artists 

Yule Marble Carving of S&C 

Left: Bro. Will Rogers 

and a scan of his 1905 

lodge petition 
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Funeral Proficiency Challenge 
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Flags for fallen vets 
 

Sunday – 25May2025 – 0900 Hours (9am) 

Volunteers are needed! 

 

Flags for Fallen Vets is a national program that annually takes place at a number of national, or 
military cemeteries across the country.  The Rocky Mountain Chapter of Rose Croix of the Scot-
tish Rite and Masons throughout Colorado have proudly supported and participated in the 
event for the past several years.  The mission is to ensure that an American flag is placed at the 
grave of every veteran resting in these cemeteries. 

 

This year’s family-oriented event will take place on Sunday, May 25 at 9am at Fort Logan Na-
tional Cemetery in Denver.  We need volunteers to assist with placing the flags on May 25 and 
then with the retrieval of the flags on Saturday, May 31.  Volunteering is very easy - just follow 
these steps: 

Go to https://flagsforfallenvets.com/ and click on 2025 Volunteer Form 

• Select Fort Logan National Cemetery - Denver in the drop-down menu and then               en-
ter your email address 

• In the “Group” menu, select “Mason” or “Masonic” and Section “S” 

• Add the number of volunteers you will be bringing with you that day 

https://flagsforfallenvets.com/


April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

Page 20 



April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

Page 21 



April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

Page 22 



April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

Page 23 



April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

Page 24 



April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

Page 25 

Within the Vault 

 

This is the eighth in a series of articles highlighting the fascinating artifacts contained 

within the Grand Lodge Museum that you can see on your next visit. The museum is 

not supported by the Grand Lodge budget and needs your help to preserve and protect 

our treasured history. Please contact the Grand Secretary to see how you can help! 

Straub Desk 

This beautifully crafted wooden table dates back to the very early Twentieth-

Century and was made by a Master Carpenter named Frederick “Fred” Straub. 

The table top features wood inlays depicting an altar supporting the three 

great lights, surrounded by the three lesser with an all seeing eye above/. 

There are one hundred eight triangles along the border with five-pointed stars 

at each corner of the border pattern.  According to the family, Fred Straub was 

born July 23, 1857 in Wisconsin and by 1940 he was living in Logan County 

Colorado as a widower with his two daughters. The table was loaned to the 

museum by the family in May of 2022.  



April 1, 2025 Volume 7 Issue 3 

  

Page 26 

Greetings Worshipful Masters, Officers, and Brothers: 

 

       As 2024 begins and we look to Freemasonry through the lens of membership, 
awareness, and retention, I wonder how many of our lodges are actively engaged in 
membership, awareness, and retention in their lodges and in the local communities? 

 

 I would like to hear from the lodge representatives on what they are doing to promote 
the craft from membership to awareness in their lodges and community at large. What are the 
various ways that you maintain the members' awareness and interest of the craft? What local 
programs do you have in place to expand your membership locally? 

 

 One program for consideration for 2024 is the creation of a Craft Warden position or 
appointee and I bet that some of the lodges already have a similar position in place, but I would 
also like to know if that is the case for those that do and those that do not. 

 

 The concept of the Craft Warden would be to address the above membership and 
awareness activities inside the individual lodges and build an interface between the lodges and 
membership & awareness and the GL district lecturer. The Craft Warden would be 
responsible for local membership & awareness activities for your lodge and allowing for a larger 
base of ideas and exchange of information between the GL committee and the lodges.  The 
position could encompass things like holding and scheduling local training and presentations for 
your lodge as educational, awareness, retention type material, candidate open houses or even 
scheduling digital meetings based on approved content and format as an open meeting.  

 

 A coordinator for any and all membership and awareness, and retention for the 
members and prospects for your lodge and local area but focusing on membership and 
awareness. By nature, the responsibilities of the Craft Warden and membership/ 
awareness committee and GL District Lecturer will cross over into the education committee 
arena where the Craft Warden would find online content for various presentations, educational 
materials and more from the members login from the education portal. 

 

Membership Awareness and Retention 
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It is time that we engage and invest in the lodges into their future and build on our wider 
experiences that a lot of us are doing today. I would like to get a feeling from the lodges if such 
a program would be embraced and if they would consider creating such a position.  

 

Please respond to the few questions above to membership@coloradofreemasons.org and 
please use a subject line of 2024 Membership Review so I can easily identify responses. 

 

Fraternally, 

Pete Finnie; Membership / Awareness Committee 

Membership Awareness and Retention 

Tax & Non-Profit Assistance 

To assist those lodges that have lost their Nonprofit status I have assem-

bled a team to assist lodges in answering questions and directing them in the 

process to get their status back.  The following individuals have agreed to an-

swer questions that come up and advise those lodges working to get their status 

back.  Please be courteous and patient when working with these Worshipful 

Brothers and remember they are Volunteers.  They have agreed to assist the 

Craft and need our upmost respect for their efforts. 
 

LEGAL ASSISTANCE: 

WB John Groves:    johngroves@mac.com Grand Junction 
WB Blake Terry:   sblaketerry@gmail.com Denver 

 

ACCOUNTING: 

WB Brandon Doellingen:  accounts@coloradofreemasons.org Colorado Springs 

mailto:membership@coloradofreemasons.org
mailto:johngroves@mac.com
mailto:sblaketerry@gmail.com
mailto:accounts@coloradofreemasons.org
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Traveling Gavels 

In an effort to promote visitations among lodges in the state of Colorado we are 

going to attempt to  provide information in each newsletter about where  the 

travelling gavels are located  

 

There are two gavels that travel around the state. One we are going to call the 

Regular Gavel and one the Western Slope Gavel. Check the requirements for 

claiming the gavel including the number of brethren required to attend the visit. 

 

Regular Gavel 

Location: Egeria Lodge No. 167 49 W. 1st Street, Yampa, CO  

Meeting Dates:  2nd & 4th Tuesdays ;8:00 p.m. 

Master: Bruce Hinde 

 

Western Slope Gavel 

Location: Palisade Lodge No. 125, 2400 Consistory Court, Grand Junction, CO 

Meeting Dates:  Meets 1st Saturday at 10am. 

Master: Thomas Verdieck  
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Contacts 
Grand Lodge of Colorado  

1130 Panorama Drive 

Colorado Springs, Colorado. 80904 

(719) 471-9587  

Fax Number: (719) 484-8993  

gloffice@coloradofreemasons.org 

 

Grand Master  

M.W. Bro. William E. Marshall, G.M.  

grandmaster@coloradofreemasons.org 

(719) 623-5345  

 

Grand Secretary  

R.W.Bro. Scot M. Autry, P.M.  

grandsecretary@coloradofreemasons.org 

(719) 623-5342  

If your lodge is having special 
events or activities please 
send the information to the 
Grand Master 
(grandmaster@coloradofreemasons.org) 

and the Grand Secretary 
(grandsecretary@coloradofreemasons.org) 
so that it can be included in 
the next edition of the 
newsletter. 
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Submission Deadline 

Articles and events that you want included in the newsletter are due to 

the Grand Master, or Grand Secretary, by the 25th of the month prior to 

the publication month. 

mailto:gloffice@coloradofreemasons.org
mailto:grandmaster@coloradofreemasons.org
mailto:grandsecretary@coloradofreemasons.org
mailto:grandmaster@coloradofreemasons.org
mailto:grandsecretary@coloradofreemasons.org
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COLORADO MASONS - SPREAD THE WORD ON YOUR SOCIAL 

MEDIA, AND WITH YOUR FRIENDS AND ACQUAINTANCES ABOUT A 

NEW WEBSITE ABOUT MASONRY:  BEAFREEMASON.ORG 

The Grand Lodge Office is open Monday through Friday 

from 8:00am to 4:00pm. All are welcome as long as you 

are not feeling ill. For the front door please ring the door 

bell for access. 
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https://beafreemason.org/

